
Lebanon Town Council

Reconvened Meeting
Town Hall, Lebanon, VA

Monday, June 15, 2020
6:00 P.M.
Council Members Present:
Nelson A. “Tony” Dodi, Mayor






DeAnna C. Jackson, Vice- Mayor










J. Hassel Kegley, Council Member





A. Doyle Fields, Council Member











Kevin B. Ferguson, Council Member






Scott J. Gilmer, Council Member





Mary J. Stanley, Council Member
Staff Members Present:

A. Diane Nunley, Clerk of Council 





Staff Members Absent:

Mark A. Mitchell, Town Manager/Chief of Police






Kevin D. Tiller, Town Attorney

I.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Dodi.
II.
Prayer:  Mr. Kevin Blankenship
III.
Pledge of Allegiance

IV.
Public Hearing:



Town of Lebanon 2020-2021 Budget



A.
 Mayor Dodi opened the public hearing, 6:02 P.M.



B.
No public comments.

V.
Mayor Dodi closed the public hearing, 6:03 P.M.

VI.
The Town Council returned to regular session, 6:03 P.M.

VII.
Shane Farmer-Parks & Recreation Update

Mr. Farmer advised that he received two quotes one from Front Row Music in the amount of $8,050.18 and the Musick Brothers $9,439.00.  The quotes include the price for three (3) 65” Samsung TV monitors and three (3) mount stands to place on the wall.  The Front Row Music and Musick Brothers had previously placed a quote including TV monitors and mount stands for the exercise room and the meeting rooms. 
Upon motion made by Mr. Gilmer, seconded by Ms. Stanley, the Town Council unanimously voted to proceed with Front Row Music to purchase the three (3) 65” Samsung TV monitors and three (3) mount stands to place on the wall but not to exceed the amount of $8,050.18.  The vote was as follows:  Mr. Kegley, Aye; Ms. Jackson, Aye; Mr. Fields, Aye; Mr. Gilmer, Aye; Mr. Ferguson, Aye; Ms. Stanley, Aye.
Mr. Farmer discussed the landscaping at the new Recreation Facility, previously the Town Council had allowed $10,000 for J.A. Street to oversee the landscaping project.  Mr. Farmer advised that he contacted Nathan Brown to design the project and Davis Bros provide the work at a quoted price of $7,333.00.

Upon motion made by Mr. Gilmer, seconded by Ms. Stanley, the Town Council unanimously voted to approve for Davis Bros Nursery to provide the presented designed landscape at the Recreation Facility and to provide plants for the Town Hall sign.  The vote was as follows:  Mr. Kegley, Aye; Ms. Jackson, Aye; Mr. Fields, Aye; Mr. Gilmer, Aye; Mr. Ferguson, Aye; Ms. Stanley, Aye.

Mr. Farmer advised that he received a quote from Herb’s Restaurant Supply & Equipment in Bristol for concession stand equipment for the amount of $9,677.73.
Upon motion made by Mr. Gilmer, seconded by Ms. Stanley, the Town Council unanimously voted to purchase concession stand fixtures and equipment from Herb’s Restaurant Supply & Equipment not to exceed $12,690.00 and allow Mr. Farmer to negotiate the pricing.  The vote was as follows:  Mr. Kegley, Aye; Ms. Jackson, Aye; Mr. Fields, Aye; Mr. Gilmer, Aye; Mr. Ferguson, Aye; Ms. Stanley, Aye.

Mr. Farmer discussed exercise equipment for the exercise room and presented different pieces that he requested for the facility.   The Town Council discussed using the exercise equipment from the County.
Mayor Dodi advised that the Council had requested for him to find out the amount of contingency funds that was available once the Recreation Facility was complete, the amount available is around $97,000 to $98,000. 
Mayor Dodi discussed the Wright Way Cleaning proposal for the Recreation facility in the amount of $1,475.00 per month.  Mayor Dodi requested to present the Wright Way Cleaning proposal in the July agenda for discussion.     
Mr. Farmer requested the Town Council’s approval to purchase chemicals from National Pools to finish treatment for this year and enough to winterize the pool. 
Mr. Farmer advised that more things opening up it would be beneficial to go ahead and hire employees for the Lebanon Community Center so they would be ready to start work as soon as COVID-19 guidelines were lifted.
Upon motion made by Mr. Fields, seconded by Mr. Gilmer, the Town Council unanimously voted to hire the part-time staff for the Recreation Facility so they can start as soon as the COVID-19 guidelines are lifted.  The vote was as follows:  Mr. Kegley, Aye; Ms. Jackson, Aye; Mr. Fields, Aye; Mr. Gilmer, Aye; Mr. Ferguson, Aye; Ms. Stanley, Aye.
Mr. Farmer advised that there was no area set aside for trash at the Recreation Facility.  He requested 3 to 4 large trash and to have town employees build a small fenced area at the back of the building to store trash cans.  Mr. Gilmer advised that if possible, place the trash area more to the back of the building. 

 

VIII.
Adjourn:  7:11 P.M.


Upon motion made by Mr. Fields, seconded by Mr. Kegley, the Town Council unanimously voted to adjourn to reconvene on Monday, June 29, 2020 at 6:00 P.M.  The vote was as follows:  Mr. Kegley, Aye; Ms. Jackson, Aye; Mr. Fields, Aye; Mr. Gilmer, Aye; Mr. Ferguson, Aye; Ms. Stanley, Aye.
__________________________________
    __________________________________

Nelson A. “Tony” Dodi, Mayor
    
    A. Diane Nunley, Clerk of Council
Minutes recorded by: A. Diane Nunley, Clerk of Council
Minutes prepared by: A. Diane Nunley, Clerk of Council

